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East Ayrshire Inclusive Practice
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Inclusive Practice is an East Ayrshire initiative using dyslexia friendly/inclusive approaches to: 

( Foster inclusive learning environments. 

( Empower teachers to meet the needs of all learners. 

( Promote early identification of learners at risk of ASN and ensure appropriate intervention strategies suited to meet individual’s needs are put in place. 

( Develop a whole school responsibility for supporting learners with additional support needs (ASN). 

( Provide professional learning opportunities for staff and a platform for networking as well as sharing and celebrating good practice. 

( Encourage Resilience in learners. 

( Promote positive and effective Parent/Carer partnership. 
East Ayrshire Support Team, June 2020
Our Committee
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Back Row (from left to right) – Amelia Fleming, Kayleigh Brown, Amelia Harley and Jake Truesdale.
Front Row (from left to right) – Kyira McCulloch, Kate Richardson, Stewart Kean, Matthias Bianco, Jess Kennedy and Kali McChesney. 
Our Dyslexia Friendly Schools Inclusion Committee has been working hard on a variety of tasks this year. They have worked alongside Mr McFadzean and Miss Smith to raise awareness of additional support needs and to decide on our next steps. 
Inclusion Week 2021
From Monday 4th until Friday 8th October, our school took part in Inclusion Week. Throughout the week, we focused on developing self-belief, kindness, and care for others and ourselves, as well as celebrating differences. 
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On Monday 4th October, we focused on active numeracy. We spent the day taking part in a range of active numeracy activities, and learned about Dyscalculia through this. This focus day helped to raise awareness of Dyscalculia, and focused on developing positive maths mindsets throughout the school. 
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On Tuesday 5th October we focused on active literacy. We learned about the strengths and difficulties that can come with having Dyslexia, and took part in active spelling, writing, reading, and talking and listening activities throughout the day. 
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On Wednesday 6th October we had No Pens Wednesday. This day focused on communication difficulties and we learned that talking and listening skills are just as important as writing skills. All classes took part in some outdoor learning and it was a favourite amongst many pupils. 
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On Thursday 7Th October we had ADHD Awareness Day. Classes in the upper school learned about the challenges and strengths of people with ADHD, and about how to support their peers. All classes focus on celebrating differences, and on what makes everyone special, with the lower classes basing their activities on ‘Shine’ by Sarah Asuquo.

Finally, on Friday 8th October we had Mental Health Awareness Day. Throughout this day we learned about self-care strategies and took part in various activities to support our mental health. The activities ranged from yoga to positive mantra bracelets. 
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Silver Accreditation
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Our DFS Committee were awarded their Silver Accreditation for the work they completed last session on their Dyslexia Friendly Schools Inclusive Practice journey. Next up, gold…
Learning Styles
One of the activities during our Inclusion Week allowed us to find out our preferred learning style. We completed a questionnaire and discovered if we were a visual, auditory or kinaesthetic learner. 

Our New Badge
Rowan Purdie (P7) was the winner of our school DFS Inclusive Practice Logo competition. Her excellent logo shows that we believe that everyone, no matter who they are, should be able to learn safely and happily in our school!
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Resources
We continue to have a range of resources available throughout the school to support all learners. We have fidget toys to aid concentration, ear defenders to block out distractions, timers to help provide visual goals, and digital spell checkers to help with spelling. We also have specific resources for identified children such as coloured overlays and jotters, and writing slopes. 
Many of our classrooms also now have calm corners to support those learners who need some time out from the busy classroom. These calm corners are safe spaces which encourage children to take part in mindfulness activities and to identify their emotions. We also have some calm corners in shared spaces around the school. 

This year, we have invested in new Chromebooks and iPads. These are used throughout the school by all classes to support inclusion across the curriculum. They have also increased enjoyment and choice!
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Pupil Voice
P4-7 have been completing pupil voice jotters. Each week pupils are given some questions to answer around a specific theme. They work in groups to answer the questions and this provides them with opportunities to share their opinions and suggestions. Most importantly, it ensures that all pupils know that their voices are valued.
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Our Inclusion Mascot

Our new inclusion mascot, Hope the bear, arrived at the beginning of this session. She was paid for with some of a very kind sponsorship from Hope Homes. 
Hope has been making her way around all of the classrooms each week to introduce herself and to set the classes some inclusive challenges!

All of the children have loved meeting Hope so far, and we hope that she will act as an inclusive symbol throughout our school who always reminds the children that they are valued, and who reminds them to be kind to everyone, including themselves. 
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Thank you for taking the time to read our DFS newsletter. We hope you have enjoyed looking at some of our pictures too! 

Mr McFadzean, Miss Smith & The DFS Committee
 


